
RCW 53.40.110  Interest, signatures, sale of bonds—Covenants—
Safeguards—Enforcement.  (1) The bonds issued pursuant to the 
provisions of this chapter shall bear interest at such rate or rates 
as authorized by the port commission; shall be signed on behalf of the 
port district by the president of the port commission and shall be 
attested by the secretary of the port commission, one of which 
signatures may be a facsimile signature, and shall have the seal of 
the port district impressed thereon; any interest coupons attached 
thereto shall be signed by the facsimile signatures of said officials. 
Such bonds shall be sold in the manner and at such price as the port 
commission shall deem best, either at public or private sale.

The port commission may provide such covenants as it may deem 
necessary to secure the payment of the principal of and interest on 
such bonds and may but shall not be required to include covenants to 
create a reserve fund or account and to authorize the payment or 
deposit of certain moneys therein for the purpose of securing the 
payment of such principal and interest; to establish, maintain, and 
collect tariffs, rates, charges, fees, rentals, and sales prices on 
facilities and services the income of which is pledged for the payment 
of such bonds, sufficient to pay or secure the payment of such 
principal and interest and to maintain an adequate coverage over 
annual debt service; and to make any and all other covenants not 
inconsistent with the provisions of this chapter which will increase 
the marketability of such bonds. The port commission may also provide 
that revenue bonds payable out of the same source or sources may later 
be issued on a parity with any revenue bonds being issued and sold. 
The provisions of this chapter and any resolution or resolutions 
providing for the authorization, issuance, and sale of such bonds 
shall constitute a contract with the owners of such bonds, and the 
provisions thereof shall be enforceable by any owner of such bonds by 
mandamus or any appropriate suit, action or proceeding at law or in 
equity in any court of competent jurisdiction.

(2) Notwithstanding subsection (1) of this section, such bonds 
may be issued and sold in accordance with chapter 39.46 RCW.  [1983 c 
167 § 139; 1970 ex.s. c 56 § 74; 1969 ex.s. c 232 § 38; 1959 c 183 § 
6; 1949 c 122 § 9; Rem. Supp. 1949 § 9711-8.]

Liberal construction—Severability—1983 c 167: See RCW 39.46.010 
and note following.

Purpose—1970 ex.s. c 56: See note following RCW 39.52.020.
Validation—Saving—Severability—1969 ex.s. c 232: See notes 

following RCW 39.52.020.
Mandamus: Chapter 7.16 RCW.
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